
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 
ADDENDUM NUMBER ONE (1) 

DATE: July 22, 2024 
 

 
PROJECT: Cooling Tower Installation 

Birmingham-Shuttleworth International Airport 
  Birmingham, Alabama 
 
From:  Birmingham Airport Authority (BAA) 
  5900 Messer Airport Highway 
  Birmingham, Alabama 35212 
 
To:   All Participants 
 
 
General:  
 
This addendum will form a part of the and modifies the original Request for Proposal 
(RFP) document.  The following changes take precedence over items in the RFP.  Any 
portion of the RFP not changed by this Addendum remains in effect.  Recipients of the 
Addendum are advised to provide this Addendum to anyone to whom they further 
distribute without the BAA’s knowledge. 
 
Participants in this RPP are required to acknowledge receipt of this Addendum in their 
proposal.  Failure to do so may subject Proposer for disqualification. 
 
 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION/CLARIFICATIONS/ATTCHMENTS DESCRIBED BELOW: 
 
The Deadline to submit proposals for the Installation of the Cooling Tower has been  
extended until August 5, 2024, by 2 P.M. Central Time. 



 

Please submit three (3) hard copies and one (1) electronic copy (via USB flash drive)  
of your proposal plan to the address below. Please include the cost proposal in a separate  
hard copy and electronic copy in the proposal.  
 
Contact:  Ed A Seoane, Vice President of Purchasing  
E-mail:   eseoane@flybhm.com  
Address:  Birmingham Airport Authority 

5900 Messer Airport Highway Birmingham, AL 35212  
 

Deliveries can also be made in-person to the BAA Office located on the ground level of 

 the Terminal Building (located at the above address). Adherence to face mask protocols  
in the Terminal Building is required. 
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